
CHESS NOTES   30.01.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
It is with sadness that I report the loss of a stal wart of 
Lincoln Chess Club from yesteryear. John Holland, k nown as 
JJ to his many friends, was a mainstay of the club for many 
years principally during the 1970’s, 1980’s and 199 0’s. 
When I joined the club in 1991 JJ was a key member of the 
club, which in those days met at the Ukranian Socia l Club 
on Lindum Road. In fact JJ was instrumental in orga nising 
the move to Lindum Road in the early 1980’s and he used to 
run the various club competitions as well as being captain 
of one of the Division 2 teams. He was always helpf ul and 
supportive particularly to new members. 
 
In the late 1990’s his health started to deteriorat e and he 
was no longer able to come to the club but has kept  in 
touch with members over the years. Sadly he passed away 
earlier this month and his funeral is today (Januar y 30) 
1pm at St.Nicholas’s Church on Newport. 
 
Meanwhile, our Division 1 team played at Louth rece ntly and 
on board 2 our captain David Coates was paired as b lack 
against David Bale and we pick the game up after wh ite has 
just played 16. Qd2 (see diagram) with David’s knig hts 
poised to attack. 
 
David duly played 16. ...Ncd4 17. g4 Nxe2+ 18. Qxe2  Nc3 19. 
Nd2 Nxb1 20. Rxb1 winning the exchange and went on to win a 
few moves later. 
 
A win for Ian McDonald and draws for Claudio Mangio ne and 
yours truly gave Lincoln a narrow 3-2 meaning that Lincoln 
now head the table on 5 points, one point ahead of Grimsby 
who have played one game less. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


